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22 September 2010

Revdmo. Dr. Walter Roberto Crespo
PRESIDENTE, HCO 
Obispo de Archidona, ICAE 
e-mail: wrcrespo@speedy.net.ec
Dear Rev. Crespo,

It has come to our attention that your university is planning to honor President Robert Mugabe of Zimbabwe with an honorary doctorate degree in the coming months.  We strongly urge you to cancel your plans to award Mugabe this honor.

Robert Mugabe is among the world’s worst mass murderers.  His Fifth Brigade massacred over 20,000 Matabele people in 1983 – 1984, a genocide that was thoroughly documented in the “Gukurahundi” Report of the Catholic Commission for Justice and Peace in 1997.  The report was re-published with a forward by Archbishop Pius Ncube in 2007.

Genocide Watch has called for the prosecution of Robert Mugabe and his co-perpetrators for genocide and other crimes against humanity in Zimbabwe.  I attach a copy of our appeal.  The crimes against humanity of this tyrant are well documented.  His impunity has been denounced by the Commission for Human and Peoples’ Rights of the African Union.
It seems incredible to us that a Catholic university with a high reputation like yours is planning to honor a world-class criminal like Robert Mugabe.  Honorary degrees by a British university and the Massachusetts Institute of Technology were withdrawn after they examined his crimes.  We do not want you to be put in a similar situation.

We will propose a resolution of the International Association of Genocide Scholars, which will meet in Buenos Aires in 2011, calling for this honorary degree for Mugabe to be cancelled. The International Association of Genocide Scholars has already passed resolutions denouncing Mugabe’s genocide and crimes against humanity.  We will launch campaigns in Ecuador and other members of the Organization of American States to get the honorary degree withdrawn. If necessary we will appeal to the head of the Anglican Church to get this honorary degree rescinded, if you decide to award it to this criminal.

With best wishes to you and to your university,

GHStanton
Prof. Dr. Gregory H. Stanton

President, Genocide Watch
Immediate Past President

The International Association of Genocide Scholars

Institute for Conflict Analysis and Resolution

George Mason University

Arlington, Virginia 22201 USA
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